
Congo Update 
Spring Forward or Fall Back 

 
Sunday October 29, 2006 was a day of second and completing steps for 
both Indiana and the Democratic Republic of the Congo.  Indiana 
celebrated “fall back” to Eastern Standard Time for its first time 
after going to Eastern Daylight Savings Time.   And, Congo completed 
its first the presidential runoff to complete its first fully 
democratic polls since independence in 1960.  Everyone hopes and prays 
that Congo will “spring forward” into a new era.   
 
The presidential vote on July 29 evolved in the primary since none of 
the 33 presidential candidates received 51 percent of the vote.  That 
was not a surprise!  But the fighting between the top two vote-getters 
was a surprise.  It was like “High Noon at the OK Corral” in the 
streets of the capital city of Kinshasa.  At least 23 people were 
killed in armed clashes between the security forces loyal to Congo's 
incumbent President Joseph Kabila and second place finisher, Jean-
Pierre Bemba.  Even in spite of promises by both men to respect the 
results and promised that whoever loses the poll would not resort to 
violence, some fighting and deaths have occurred.  During the first day 
after the runoff presidential vote, three people were reported killed.  
So, will Congo “spring forward” or “fall back”?  The provisional 
results of the elections will be announced by November 19. 
 
The Congolese people need “caring” government leaders.  And the 
continent of Africa needs a stable and peaceful Congo.  Western analyst 
agrees that this is “one of Africa’s most significant elections”.  For 
example, one UN official said the polls were the most important since 
the 1994 election that ended apartheid in South Africa.  So everyone is 
ready for peace to reign and the rebuilding to start. 
 
At best, the last ten years have been a living misery or very bad dream 
for most Congolese.  And unfortunate, over 4 million Congolese will not 
be around to celebrate this “spring forward” that everyone desires.  Or 
will another million poor innocent Congolese people perish as Congo 
“fall back” to the past? 
 
The US Assistant Secretary of State for African Affairs Jendayi Frazer 
said, the United States will continue to be a partner of the Congolese 
people in their post-conflict reconstruction no matter who wins the 
presidential vote.  Also, Congo Helping Hands will continue to be a 
partner of the Congolese people in the rural areas.  And I want you to 
continue being a supporter and partner of Congo Helping Hands.  Now is 
time to THINK and PRAY, “SPRING FORWARD” and not “fall back”! 
 
 
 
    
 
    


